
 

 

HSS 2024 ER 
 
BY EMAIL:  ottava@ticaret.gov.tr; embassy.ottawa@mfa.gov.tr; ottawa@trade.gov.tr  
 
Mehmet Hakan Akgün 
Chief of Commercial Counsellor 
Embassy of the Republic of Türkiye 
197 Wurtemburg Street 
Ottawa, ON  K1N 8L9 

 
September 10, 2024 

 
Dear Mehmet Hakan Akgun, 
 
On September 9, 2024, the Canadian International Trade Tribunal (CITT), pursuant to 
subsection 76.03(1) of the Special Import Measures Act (SIMA), initiated an expiry review of its 
order made on October 16, 2019, in Expiry Review No. RR-2018-006, concerning the dumping 
of hollow structural sections originating in or exported from South Korea and Türkiye. 
 
As a result of the CITT’s expiry review, the Canada Border Services Agency (CBSA) has today 
initiated an expiry review investigation to determine, pursuant to paragraph 76.03(7)(a) of 
SIMA, whether the expiry of the order is likely to result in the continuation or resumption of 
dumping of the subject goods. The CBSA will make a determination no later than 
February 6, 2025, and will issue a Statement of Reasons by February 21, 2025. 
 
If the CBSA determines that the expiry of the CITT’s order is not likely to result in the 
continuation or resumption of dumping of the subject goods, the order will be rescinded and all 
duties paid in respect of goods that were released after the date that the order was scheduled to 
expire will be returned to the importer. If the CBSA determines that the expiry of the order in 
respect to any goods is likely to result in the continuation or resumption of dumping of the 
goods, the CBSA will provide the CITT with its administrative record. The CITT will then 
conduct an expiry review to determine if the expiry of the order is likely to result in injury or 
future injury and will issue its order within 160 days after the day on which the CBSA’s 
determination is received. 
 
You are invited to visit the CBSA’s website to view the Notice of Initiation of Expiry Review as 
well as the schedule of this expiry review investigation. The website will be updated when new 
information becomes available. 
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As part of its expiry review investigation, the CBSA is requesting information from the exporters 
and producers of the subject goods. The information required from exporters and producers is 
detailed in the questionnaire enclosed with this letter. The information provided to the CBSA 
will be used to determine if the expiry of the finding is likely to result in the continuation or 
resumption of dumping of the goods. 
 
Should you have any questions pertaining to this expiry review investigation, please contact 
Valerie Ngai, Manager, Trade and Anti-dumping Programs Directorate, at 343-553-1635, or by 
email. 
 
 
Yours truly, 
 

 
 
Sean Borg 
A/Executive Director 
Trade and Anti-dumping Programs Directorate 
 
ATTACHMENT 
 

 Expiry Review Questionnaire – Exporter and Foreign Producer 
 


